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Back in business 
It’s so good to be back in routine. Students are happily settled and busy – and 
that is a very promising start to the “new normal”.  
While there were advantages to the experience of  on - line learning – for 
example, an opportunity to be independent, or a chance to have 
uninterrupted time, or an opportunity to explore the merit of flexibility in 
learning – there were clearly disadvantages. Students report that 
organisation, motivation and working without teacher and peer support were 
challenges. Parents certainly have flagged that there were significant issues. 
Currently, teachers are assessing what shortfalls have occurred, planning  
ways to address and further support students with their learning. But we are 
optimistic. Students and teachers are keener than ever so we are expecting a 
greater focus in the weeks ahead when usually at this time of the term  
student concentration  starts to wane. 
 

Year 10 Subject Selection 
This important process of engaging directly and personally with Year 10 
students and their parents for subject selection in the seniors years has 
necessarily had to be changed in light of restrictions regarding large 
gatherings.  
As you would know, good communication on this issue is vital so we have 
had to think differently in order that students and parents have the right 
information in order to make informed 
decisions.  
 
Week 8 of term 2 (June 15 – June 19) will 

see subject selection information available 
on-line via CANVAS, including a 
comprehensive subject booklet and videos 
prepared by head teachers and senior 
executive outlining specifics of the courses 
offered in each faculty. As well, detail on the 
HSC and ATAR requirements will be on a 
video. Students are advised to approach 
their teachers after reading the booklet and 
viewing the videos. A hard copy of the 
booklet will be available for students on 
Wednesday June 24 when distribution will 
occur. 
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Student interviews – one on one with a teacher expert and parent if requested - will occur on 29 
June and 30 June. This interview will be an opportunity to discuss options and ideas prior the 
actual selection of subjects. We want to ensure that the courses selected are appropriate  and that 
selections are compliant with NESA regulations. This is a personalised and important part of the 
subject selection process. Students will be allocated a time and this information will be relayed to 
students and parents in the coming weeks, closer to the interview time. 
 
Students will then complete a subject selection form on line in the library on June 29 and June 30. 
By Friday 3 July students will finalise subject selection by returning a printout with parent signature 
to Mr Mitchell’s office. 
 

I will email parents and students next week with a reminder of the timeline. Of course, we will be 
available for any questions via phone or email and are only too happy to respond.  
This is an important time for students so information is power. Please don’t hesitate to contact us. 
 
 

Higher School Certificate Changes 
 
I know that this information has been communicated before but I do want to reiterate important 
NESA changes to HSC assessment, again. 
 
Following this article is a succinct chart on specific changes and NESA contact details. In the first 
instance, if in doubt,  students are advised   to speak with their teachers or head teachers, or Ms 
Dane and Mr Kennedy who are experts in this field.  
 
In a time of change we need to be nimble in responding, but we need to know the facts first. Please, 
read the following document on page 4 & 5 carefully. 
 
The Higher School Certificate this year will start  a little later on Tuesday 20 October. By now all 
students will  have received their HSC timetables. 
 
 

Uniform 

We have made some short- term changes to uniform in the post COVID world and due to extensive 
renovation work of ceilings. We didn’t want space issues when students change into PE uniform  so 
we have allowed students to wear their PE uniform to school if they have sport or PE on any day and 
to remain in that PE uniform all day. 

 

I want to flag with you that this will be 
changed as soon as the remediation works 
are complete which I hope will be soon. 
And I also want to flag with you that there 
are aspects of the PE uniform and uniform 
generally that need attention and your 
support: 

PE uniform consists of the school’s 
tracksuit pants - not black leggings or multi
-coloured track pants and so forth. 
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Hoodies are not part of the uniform. Please,  parents can you support us on this. We want students 
to be warm so undershirts (white), the school jumper , the school jacket should suffice. It is illogical 
for boys to  claim they are cold when they are wearing shorts or girls who say they are cold when 
in a mini skirt and not wearing black tights. 
We take pride in the symbol of our uniform and want it to be honoured.  
 

Update on remediation work 
 
I have advised you in emails and in the last Drawbridge of proactive investigations by the 
Department of Education to identify potentially hazardous materials. Those investigations revealed 
the presence of asbestos in the roof spaces of Block A, B, D and E. The department immediately 
secured all staffrooms and classrooms and began gyprocking to ensure that the asbestos is 
appropriately encapsulated. In keeping with practice on these matters, the asbestos will not be 
touched. All work is being undertaken in accordance with Safework NSW procedures and an 
independent hygienist will confirm safety of occupation before classes resume in the relevant 
classrooms. 
We are desperately hoping we can have staffrooms and classrooms back by the end of next week. 
 

Regards 
Vicki Brewer 
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All students who came to A1 and registered for a new concession card, these are 
available to collect from the Payments Office. 

  

If you are 16 years old, you are required to have a concession card to travel on 
public transport under a Child/Student Opal Card. If you have not requested one 
yet, please come to the Payments office to register for one. 

  

This card allows you to travel on NSW Public Transport on a Child/Student Opal 
Card. The government will expect you to travel on an Adult Card (which costs a lot 
more) when you turn 16 years old, 
unless you can show them this 
Concession Card which advises 
them that you are still at school 
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P&C News 

The teachers and staff at Castle Hill High School have done an incredible job of supporting 
students and their families during these incredibly challenging times. The school community 
would like the opportunity to show our appreciation by providing a lovely morning tea for all staff 
members.  
 
 
Please donate generously to this fundraiser so that we can raise enough money to truly spoil 
our staff. If we are fortunate enough to raise sufficient excess funds this money will be used to 
purchase a coffee machine for the staff common room or another item that the staff decide will 
be of greatest benefit.  
 
 
Thank you to the wonderful Alison Cunningham for championing this and co-ordinating the 
effort. A whopping $675 came in overnight post launch and by the second day the tally sat at 
$880. This just demonstrates the generosity of our community and the respect and value you 
have for our school staff.  
 

 

Donations can be made via this link. 

https://gf.me/u/x6f53g
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AGM & Meeting Update 
The Federation has recently released a revised constitution. This now permits us to hold virtual 
meetings. We have also put in an expression of interest via the Federation for a P&C zoom 
account. Stay tuned. Very soon this will become our new normal. Virtual meetings will not replace 
face to face meetings but will be extremely handy for those families who want to be part of the 
conversation but physically can not attend on a regular basis. 
The AGM is scheduled for the 17th June which is our next gazetted meeting. Social distancing 
guidelines will be adhered to. This is the most important meeting of the year for us and will be 
conducted as a face to face meeting. There may be members and families who still do not wish to 
venture out, therefore we are establishing first that we will have quorum in order for the meeting 
to proceed. The AGM will be followed by a general meeting. The AGM will start promptly at 7:30 
so that we can accommodate 2 meetings and minimise a delayed finish. Should we be unable to 
proceed due to insufficient numbers then we will notify our members and parents of the school 
community via our normal communication channels. 
Please make sure your membership is current if you wish to vote at the AGM or stand for a 
position. 
 
Liga Hegner 
P&C President 
 

Uniform Shop News 
Thank you to all the parents and students who have waited patiently for uniform items through 
some tricky distribution times. 
At the moment the uniform shop is open 8.15 TO 11.30 Monday and Friday. 
Social distancing is required for 
waiting, purchase and trying on of 
uniforms with one student in the 
shop at a time. Time can be saved 
by ordering online and having your 
order ready to collect at recess on 
either of those days. 
Most stock is available but what is 
out of stock is the result of 
unexpected increased demands. 
More stock will be available and will 
show up on the online order 
information. 
 
Margaret Pritchard 
Uniform Shop Co-ordinator 
 
 

Canteen News 
The Canteen would like to thank the students that are doing as they have been asked regarding 
the social distancing. We would like to explain why we are being so adamant about only 1 student 
at a time at the counter. For those students who look at us in a funny way/roll eyes: please know 
that it is for a good reason.  
We only have enough staff to serve 1 student at a time as helpers don’t use the iPads. We also 
do not want to get sick because that would affect the smooth running of the canteen. If you have 
any issues with our current process, please feel free to talk to us. 
 Online ordering is available as always. 
 
Diane Flanders 
Canteen Supervisor 
 
 

https://www.flexischools.com.au/
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Drawbridge 

Calendar 

Monday 8th June    Queen’s Birthday—Public holiday  
Tuesday 9th June     
Wednesday 10th June  
Thursday 11th June  
Friday 12th June  

Monday 15th June  
Tuesday 16th June  
Wednesday 17th June  
Thursday 18th June  
Friday 19th June  

Monday 22nd June    Year 10 Subject Information Week Booklet and Videos on 
     CANVAS  
Tuesday 23rdJune  
Wednesday 24th June  
Thursday 25th June  
Friday 26th June  


